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DUNWICH TOWN TRUST 

MEETING ON MONDAY 9 MARCH 2020

AT 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

MINUTES 
1. Welcomes and Apologies

Present:

Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair)

Mr Crispin Clay (CC)

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)
Ms Jane Hamilton (JH)
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL), Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer).

Apologies had been received from Dr Dennis Cox (DC) and Mr Rod Smith (RS).  

The meeting was declared quorate. There were 2 conflicts of interest on the agenda.  These concerned JH as her partner was the applicant O.B.O. the Museum and Reading Room Charity.
2. Minutes of Meeting on 13 January 2020

No amendments had been notified since the minutes were circulated. They were therefore signed off by NM as a true record. In addition NM signed the corrected minutes of the 11 November 2019 meeting.
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

Nearly all matters arising were covered elsewhere on the agenda. The only exception was that Nick Reid of CCLA had confirmed that he would be pleased to attend a meeting in 2021.  
4. Clerk’s Report

A number of the issues covered in the Clerk’s report were dealt with under item 5 of these minutes. 
5. Car Park/Beach
Trustees were updated regarding progress with Fran Cousins and the paling fence.  He had visited the beach recently and felt that in general the fence was in good shape.  A dozen or so palings and two or three posts would need replacing, and the far end of the fence would also need attention.  He had agreed to monitor the fence and report to DTT with a quote for any necessary work.
5.)  Car Park/Beach (cont.)

NM had circulated potential wording for the design competition for the beach rubbish container, based on CC’s suggestions. RS had contacted Sally Taylor for help with poster design and she had provided a draft which received general approval.  As part of the approval process, Trustees considered the wording and concluded that Oyez was the acceptable term. Trustees then considered whether entries should be limited to people living in Dunwich, or be open to anyone. They decided to open the competition to anyone who was motivated to enter the competition.  Trustees then decided that entries would go to the Clerk and added his contact details to the poster and other publicity.  NM would ask Geoff Abell to circulate all the information to the village.  Posters would go up on the notice boards and could also be placed in the pub. 
There had been an incident on the marshes recently, which required vehicular access to rescue a lady with an injured ankle.  A key was obtained from G Abell, and C Elsley undertook the rescue.  Trustees were asked if they felt that C Elsley should hold a key, as he was immediately adjacent and on site, several months of the year. In addition he had a 4-wheel drive vehicle. Trustees agreed that he should be offered a key. A.P. CC to check if his spare key still worked. If it was in working order it would be offered to C Elsley   
NM reported that one of the warning signs about the winches came off in the recent storms and was nearly illegible anyway.  NM had another one made and installed it, but was not sure  that it was actually DTT’s responsibility.  No mention of DTT was made on either the old or new signs. NM pointed out that there was another illegible notice at some height from the ground, attached to the hut furthest from the café. NK recalled that it was a requirement imposed by the insurers. A.P. NM to arrange for the manufacture and fitting of a second replacement sign.
6. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Matters

This section was reported in the Confidential Minutes

7. Governance

This section was reported in the Confidential Minutes

8.  Housing

NM reported that C&S had been instructed to go ahead with the heating and bathroom at 2 Maison Dieu. The heating had already been completed and paid for. NM had also recently heard from C&S that the electrical and lighting issues at 1 Town House had been repaired.   
Following a meeting between the tenants, C&S and NM on 17 February 2020, C&S had instructions to install the picket fence between 1 & 2 Barnes Cottages and fix a garden fence.  The picket fence would surround the green part of the front gardens of 1 & 2 Barne Cottages. It was designed as a deterrent to children and dogs which might run into the road.  A paper copy of the plan was circulated to Trustees for clarification.  Both tenants seemed content with the plans and understood that a fence alongside the road would cause increased problems when getting cars in and out.  They were aware that DPM were also looking to introduce some traffic-slowing measures, but were doubtful that this would solve the problem of speeding cars.
9.  Grants
This section was reported in the Confidential Minutes
10.  AOB  
Ben Blower was retiring from Nicholsons and his casework had been passed on to Jennifer Lee.  He had instructed her on the tea room and car park leases, as well as some of the historical aspects of DTT’s activities.  He had thanked DTT for the interesting work sent his way and NM had responded to thank him for his efforts on DTT’s behalf.
NM reported that the path round the edge of the Wilderness had been opened up mainly through the efforts of RS and CC. NM also thanked all who turned up to help on 26 January 2020.   
RS, JH and NM met Suffolk Wildlife Trust (SWT) at the Wilderness on 10 February 2020. This was an opportunity for SWT to advise the Trust on the appropriate management of the site. They recommended thinning out the alexanders to give other species a chance, planting a few berry-bearing trees such as hawthorn to widen the food sources for wildlife and keeping the path open. Dylan Bakker could be asked to do this.

Trustees then discussed introducing  bat and bird boxes, possibly including an owl box. These would need to be positioned with care. SWT would undertake a moth survey later in the year. A.P.  NM to follow up in May.  
RS had also spoken to the tenants in 1 Town House who were keen and well qualified to help DTT in promoting wildlife. It was suggested that a pond would be a useful addition.  They had visited the site with RS, JH and NM on 1 March 2020 and it appeared feasible to create a pond using existing brick-lined pits if a pond-liner was installed.  Some small ponds were already in existence.  
Protection was needed for some of the small trees that were coming up as muntjacs were damaging these.  Thickets might then be created.  A walnut tree was also planted by NM, protected using a tree guard and post from a dead tree on site. 

Signed: …......................................................   Dated: …....................................

